
ATHLETICS CARNIVAL 
The weather was perfect for an athletics carnival and everyone was keen to get 
into day full of fun and activity!  We had a fabulous crowd of family and friends 
along with fellow students cheering along all the athletes.  Everyone tried their 
best whether they were competing in a final or having a go at a novelty race.  
The sack races and three legged races certainly brought out the smiles and 
giggles, along with a few spills!  Due to the discus cage area being too wet for 
competition, it was postponed.  Final results for age champions and the winning 
house will be announced when this is completed.  A big thankyou to all the staff 
and parent helpers on the day and of course to Mrs Hoffman for organising the 
event.  
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On the traditional lands of the Gumbaynggirr people 

IMPORTANT DATES 

Wed 23rd June Basketball Gala Day Tues 18th July STUDENTS RESUME FOR TERM 3 

Thurs 29th June NAIDOC Day Celebrations Thurs 20th July Touch Football Gala Day 

Fri 30th June NAIDOC Day Assembly Mon 24th July Garden Club @ 11.40am 

Fri 30th June LAST DAY TERM 2 Tues 25th July 
Million Dollar Run Visit—Gold Coin  
Donation 

Mon 17th July Staff Development Day Thurs 27th July 
“Pick A Peck of Pickled Poems”  
Visiting Performance  



 

 

                        WEEKLY SCHOOL RULE 
 

                               The focus this week is the  
                            red rule  

                             “we all listen to each other ” 
 

We ask that you reinforce this week’s  
rule at home with your child. 

       NEWS FROM  
     OUR PRINCIPAL 
        MR TREVOR 
     MULLIGAN 
 
 

 

 
NAIDOC ASSSEMBLY 
I would like to invite parents and community members to the schools NAIDOC Assembly on Friday, 30th June 
at 11.45am.  Class and special awards will be presented and our school’s Aboriginal Girls Dance Group will 
perform a special dance from our local culture.  Gloria Mercy has spent all of this term teaching the group the 
dance.  They will perform this again with Bellingen High School dance group next term in Education Week as 
well. 
 

THE BUTTERFLY CHILDREN 
The “Million Dollar Run” group is coming to our school on Tuesday, 25th July at 9:20 am to give a short 20 
minute presentation to the students and staff. All parents and community members are also welcome to attend 
too.  
 
This presentation will be made by one of the runners, Andrew, who is running 3000 km from Adelaide to 
Brisbane (an average of five marathons per week for eighty days) to raise awareness and much needed funds 
for an incredibly painful skin disease that affects children. These children are also known as “The Butterfly 
Children”.  Andrew aims to raise over one million dollars to find a cure for these kids who get no funding from 
any public source. 
 
Our student leaders will be helping with this issue and encourage everyone to bring a gold coin donation on the 
day. 
 

SPECIAL VISITOR 
Class 2A had a special visitor last week, Steve Young, who is a nature 
photographer. The students were absolutely engaged in what he had to 
say and show with his pictures of fungi, mushrooms and the forest areas 
they inhabit.  Mrs Arnold, 2A class teacher, shared the following comments 
made by her students after Steve’s visit. 
 
“I learnt today that some fungi glow in the dark and the forest is an amazing 
thing. Did you know that fungi meets the trees, just like the forest meets the 
sea? The tree roots connect to the fungi and share food with each other. 
Some fungi are as tiny as an ant and some grow on a leaf. There are more 
than one hundred types of fungi.”       Osha Joosten 
 
“I learnt today that trees and mushroom roots can talk to each other 
underground. I like the tawny frogmouth. Mushrooms are sooooo…… 
amazing. They glow in the dark and I think that some can be 
poisonous.”                                                                                                   
Indiana Sticker 
 

A THOUGHT… 
“Good looks catch the eye but a GOOD personality catches the 
heart. Which is more influential?” 



 

 

 

GIRLS SOCCER KNOCK OUT  -  ROUND 4 
One week later and yet another game of soccer to be played. This time we had to travel to Kempsey in order 
for us to play Aldavilla Public School. 
 
It was a tough game – both physically and mentally, having had the athletics carnival the day before I’m sure 
many girls (and muscles) were tired.  We started off strong and played quite well. The ball moved back and 
forth across the field. While we had a few shots at goal, missing by quite a way (followed by some frustrated 
squeals), Aldavilla were the first to hit the back of the net. We didn’t let this dictate our mood and we stuck to 
our strategy. Sure enough, when we least expected it, the opposition fumbled and Malayna managed to fire 
a shot past them.  So unexpected in fact, she didn’t even realise it was a goal! 
 
The game continued like this, back and forth, for the rest of the time.  With the score standing at 1-1 at 
fulltime, the coaches decided to play 5 minutes extra time both ways to allow time for the girls to score a 
deciding shot.  Unfortunately this didn’t occur, meaning we needed to go back and count our penalty corners.  
This is where we came unstuck, as we often kicked the ball out to relieve pressure on the defence (3-1 to 
Aldavilla). 
 
Great game girls and sorry it had to end this way, but it was a tough game and you played brilliantly. 
Thanks again to parents for taking the time to drive them down to Kempsey and cheering us on. 
Miss Wallace   
 
 

URUNGA VACATION CARE FOR THE HOLIDAYS 
The full program for Urunga Vacation Care is again further on in this newsletter.  There are also copies 
available at the front office. 
 

GROWING BEAN PLANTS IN 2A 
In Science this term, 2A have been looking at how a plant grows from a seed into a plant. They planted bean 
seeds and noted the factors that could affect the rate of growth eg changes in climate, watering routine. Each 
Friday they recorded in both words and pictures what had changed over the week. Their bean plants are 
amazing!!  
Miss Arnold 

 

WHAT’S DUE 
 Schools Spectacular deposit of $50 due by Friday 21st July 
 “Pick a Peck of Pickled Poems” note and $4 payment due Tuesday 25th July 
 MEGA Raffle—sold tickets and  money returned by Wednesday 26th July 
 Yr 5/6 Excursion 3rd instalment of $100 due Friday 28th July 
 Voluntary School Contribution payments 



 

 

     NEWS FROM OUR  
     COMMUNITY LIAISON OFFICER 
     JENNY LUXON 

 
     

 

 

NAIDOC DAY 
 
On Friday the 30th all students, staff and visitors 
are welcome to wear the colours of our 
Indigenous flags. 
 

Aboriginal Flag 
BLACK – representing the Aboriginal people 
YELLOW – representing the Sun 
RED - meaning the earth and the ochre used in 
spiritual ceremonies 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Torres Strait Island flag 
GREEN – representing the land 
BLACK – representing the Indigenous people 
BLUE – representing the sea 
WHITE – representing peace 
 

 

 
 

 
THANK YOU!  THANK YOU!  THANK YOU! 

 
A HUGE thank you to all our wonderful volunteers and helpers who do so much to make Urunga Public 
School such a great place to be. Our volunteers help with the P&C, at Garden Club, in our classrooms, 
tutoring children, in the canteen, helping out at sporting events and transporting students to events when the 
need arises. 
 

We look forward to seeing you all again next term. 
 



 

 

STAGE 3 MEGA RAFFLE 
The Stage 3 MEGA Raffle still has 5 weeks remaining. There will be another minor draw at Friday’s 
assembly and then again in Week 2 of next term. The Mega Raffle will be taking place in Term 3 Week 3. So 
please come and collect raffle booklets from the office before the holidays. Remember there is a prize for the 
person who sells the most raffle tickets.  
Miss Wallace and Mr Patterson 
 

COFFS HARBOUR EISTEDDFOD 
Two weeks ago Ava McLellan, Chia and Lulu McGrath 
competed in the Coffs Harbour Singing Eisteddfod.  
There were many children performing with one section 
having 21 competitors.  The students competed in a 
number of sections including Australia, Disney, 
Musical Theatre, Sacred amongst others.  The girls 
performed 4 or 5 songs each, all singing at a very high 
standard.   
 
Ava said “I did very well performing my song.  I was 
pretty confident with the bright lights shining on me.”   
 
Chia commented “I got a 2nd place trophy and a 3rd 
place trophy too, a 2nd place medal and the 
encouragement award with $20.  I was shocked and 
then excited!  Mei Wei Lim was proud of me for my first 
Eisteddfod.” 
 

Well done girls! 
Judy Thorn 
 

STAGE 1 EXPLORE THE BOARDWALK  
On Thursday the 22nd of June, all of Kindergarten, Year 1 and Year 2 students went on a walk as part of our 
weekly sport. We left the school and headed off to the beach via Morgo 
Street Park and along the boardwalk. As we walked we observed elements 
of our local environment and practised our road safety skills. The children 
were rewarded for their long walk with a quick play in the sand. 
Miss George 



 

 

NAIDOC week stories and craŌ ‐ Wednesday 5 July from 11am to midday. Come along and help make a 
colourful Aboriginal themed wall mural, using colouring and collage. Cookies and lemon myrtle tea will 

be served to children and aƩending adults. 
 

Wildlife Rescue informaƟon session and craŌ – Wednesday 12 July from 11am to midday. Meet local 
Wildlife Rescue volunteer Cheryl, who will give a half hour talk on wildlife rescue. Cheryl  is an expert on 

‘macropods’! The talk will be followed by an animal themed craŌ acƟvity.  
 

Library ac vi es are free and open to all. No need to book ahead, just turn up to enjoy the fun!   

For enquiries, call Urunga Library on 6655 6444.    

 

July School Holiday Activities  

@ Urunga Library 



 

 



 

 


